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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 10th June 2008 in the Village Hall Club Room

Present:  Cllrs J Rivers (Chairman), Mrs S Mash, A Mayer, D Lewis, D Pennyfather, D Chesson, P Lyon, Borough Cllr. M Burgess, 4 members of the public and Mrs Y Osborne (Clerk)

1605.
Declarations of Councillors Interests:  Cllrs. Lewis, Lyon & Pennyfather declared a prejudicial 



interest in agenda item 7. Minute No. 1611

1606.
Update Register of Councillors Interests:  None

1607.
Apologies and reason for absence:  None

The meeting was adjourned for the Public Session

1608.
To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 13th May 2008:  Confirmed and signed as a correct record.

1609.
Matters Arising:  See Clerk's Report 

1610.
To confirm election of Cllr. Chesson to Footpaths & Cemetery Working Parties:  Confirmed.

At this point Cllrs Lewis, Lyon & Pennyfather left the meeting

1611.
Notice of Appeal re Hillview Garage – Demolition of existing garage & and the erection of a


new MOT facility & a pair of semi detached houses:  After a short discussion it was agreed that no further action should be taken.

Cllrs Lewis, Lyon & Pennyfather returned to the meeting

1612.
To state on the Exclusive Right of Burial Form the number of permitted burials:  Clerk informed Cllrs that it is recommended that this form should state the number of burials per plot which ours doesn't.  After a short discussion it was agreed that it should state ' two burials and two cremations'

1613.
To consider the future of the Parish Council Notice Boards: It was reported that the Lloyds Green Notice Board is now in a dangerous state as the glass had been broken yet again.  It was agreed that this Board should be removed and consideration should be given to replacing the existing board at the bottom of Forge Meads with a new one.  The one outside the Village Hall should stay for the time being. Clerk should write an article for the Outlook on Oxney asking parishioners for their views.  

1614.
To arrange to purchase a new gate for Coronation Field: Following the kind donation of £200 towards the cost of a new gate it was agreed to accept the quote of £295 plus VAT for a 9ft five bar gate in treated softwood with new posts and fittings from Fence Line at Northiam.

1615.
Website Update:  Cllr Lyon reported that this was now well under way.

1616.
Churchyard Update:  Clerk reported that a verbal quote had been received through a third party for £180-200 to cut off the worst limbs and was waiting for a call back.  Clerk also reminded Cllrs


of the Evensong arranged for 6pm on 29th June to celebrate the restoration of the Churchyard.

1617.
Correspondence:


a)  KCC- Highways- Community Liaison Officer – Clerk to ask for meeting at earliest opportunity to discuss the following issues:- 1. Breaking up of road edges 2. Subsidence.  3 Footways.
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b) East Kent Hospitals NHS Trust – Foundation Trust members must be individuals only.


c) Wittersham Fete Committee – Request for donation.  After a full discussion it was agreed to donate £250 but to ask for what it was required and to invite a member of the Committee to a meeting in the autumn so that their requirements for any future funding may be discussed.


For noting only

d)  Came & Co. Copy of Employers' Liability Certificate – This needs to be kept for 40 years

e)  Macmillan Cancer Support, Tenterden Committee – Thank you for donation

f)  Village Hall Management Committee – E-mail of thanks for donation

g)  KCC – ProW Re-organisation & change of address

Previously Circulated

h)  Tenterden & Rural Sites Development Plan       i) Clerks & Councils Direct     j)  Local Council Review     k)  Ashford Rural Trust Minutes of 1/5/08     l)  South East Water – Consultation on SEW's draft Water Resource Management Plan     m)  Kent Police – Policing Kent 2008/11     n)  Ashford Rural Trust – Spring Newsletter     o)  Kent Police – Parish Forum Minutes of 12/3/08   

1618.
To Authorise Payment:


i)
Venus Cleaners – Street Cleaning for May £100.  Authorised


ii)
HM Revenue & Customs – Paye Mth 2  £63.20  Authorised

iii)       Chairman's Allowance - £89.48  Authorised

iv)
Robert Pudan – Invoice 7 Grass Cutting etc. £335 Authorised

1619.
Working Party Reports:


a) 
Finance -  Monthly Transaction Statement – Agreed and signed.


b)
Planning 




Decision received from Ashford Borough Council




07/01938/AS  18a-18b Swan Street – Widen shared access to create individual




accesses with separate gates & drives                                                           Granted




08/00358/AS   Courtyard Cottage, 8A The Street – Erection of porch to




+ 00361 LBC   rear of property                                                                      Refused




08/00596/AS   Rugden – New timber frame double garage with store & 




new timber frame ancillary home/farm office with utilities room (serving 




Rugden Farm Barn), together with small modifications to the previously




approved residential curtilage                                                                        Granted




08/00574/AS   Archers Post – Erection of a two storey side extension to 




provide garage & carer's accommodation above                                           Granted




Considered by Circulating Applications




08/00651/AS   The Beeches – Creation of outdoor private swimming pool, 






 erection of two single storey pitched roof pool side buildings






 to form study, gymnasium, kitchen, dining area & plant room to 






 include two basements with basement link below pool side 




 buildings(amended scheme to approved application)           Support




08/00700/AS   Maynes Farmhouse – Retrospective application for a field






 shelter







Support

 
c)
Highways & Footpaths – nothing further on highways but Clerk to write annual request to 
parishioners to keep footways clear of vegetation for the Outlook on Oxney.

d)
Open Spaces – Cllr Mash reported that the cutting of the grass at the War Memorial was 

being carried out inadequately and that no weeding seemed to be taking place there or on 
the Triangle.  Numerous parishioners had complained.  Clerk to speak to Landscape 


Services.  To be noted that Hilary Pettifer has carried out a lot of work to the Village 
Green to tidy it up, including planting around the old paddling pool.  Clerk to write letter 
of  thanks.

e)
Cemetery –  Nothing to report.

Page 409

1620.
Reports (for noting) from Representatives on outside bodies: 


i) Village Hall Management Committee – Cllr Pennyfather reported that work had commenced on the exterior with a new roof scheduled for the Club Room.  Various fund raising activities have been organised


ii) KALC – The Chairman reported on the AGM held on 6/6/08 which he had attended with Cllr Lewis.


iii)  Parish Service Level Agreement Working Group – The Chairman reported on this meeting which he had attended on 9/6/08

1621.
KALC – Parish News No. 332 – Nothing to highlight

1622
Date of next Parish Council Planning Meeting:  23rd  June 2008

1623.
Date of the next full Parish Council Meeting:  8th July 2008

1624.
Items for information:


i)  Stocks Road Resurfacing – Carried out a day early and the road had been closed.


ii)  Homewood School Year 11 Enterprise Week Project – Cllr Pennyfather has volunteered to represent the Council as a judge on 17/7/08


iii) Southern Housing Update – It had been brought to the Council's attention that newt fencing and trenching had been carried out next to the play area on the Village Green which is an intrusion and there should be no obstruction on the Village Green without permission. Clerk to contact Ashford Planning and Southern Housing.  It had also been noted that a post and rail fence had been marked on the development plans around the pond and between it and the Village Green which is not allowed on a Village Green.  Clerk to follow this up.


iv) Wittersham Village Hall Management Committee – Apologies for any disruption during repairs.


v)  Neighbourhood Youth Forum – Any information on the success of this?  No.


vi) Cllr Mash asked how the Parish Plans were progressing. The Chairman replied that for this to move forward other volunteers are required but none have come forward.


vii) Cllr Chesson had sent round an e-mail informing Cllrs of the death of Roy Meade who had been a Cllr before he moved away and offered to attend the funeral to represent the Council if Cllrs wished.  This was agreed and he was thanked for suggesting it.

The meeting closed at 21.35hrs

